
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
January 13, 1943 

 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in special 
session at 5 o'clock P.M. Wednesday, January 13th. Present and 
answering at roll call were: Councilmen Carson, Ross, Hoisington, 
Boston, Robb, and Campbell. President Treece was absent. Also 
present were City Manager Brownson, City Attorney Banks, and City 
Clerk Tomlinson. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Ross and seconded by Councilman 
Robb that Councilman Hoisington act as President Pro-tem. Motion 
carried and Councilman Hoisington took the Chair and presided 
during the meeting. 

 
 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 
Ross that the usual 24-hour written notice of call for special 
meeting, be waived. Roll was called on the motion with all members 
of the Council present voting AYE. The motion was declared 
carried. 
 
 City Manager Brownson reported that the hangar at the airport 
had burned on January 8th, and that the Council meeting had been 
called to consider the matter of rebuilding the hangar and 
constructing other necessary buildings at the airport. Mr. 
Brownson estimated that it would cost approximately $5,329.85 for 
a hangar including a class room and a building 30  x  40 to be 
used for repairing and servicing the airplanes. The City has some 

materials on hand that can be used in the construction of the 
hangar. He suggested that the City let a contract for the labor 
for the construction of the buildings, and purchase the materials 
themselves. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Ross and seconded by Councilman 
Carson that the City Manager be authorized to let a contract for 
the labor for the construction of an airplane hangar, class room 
and repair shop, to the best advantage for the City. Roll was 
called on the motion with all members of the Council present 
voting AYE. The President pro-tem declared the motion carried. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 
Campbell that the City Manager be authorized to file an 

application with the Federal Works Agency for contributions 
providing community service under the Lanham Act funds, to be 
applied to the Mesa County Service Center, Inc. Motion carried. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 
Ross that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


